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In This Issue Someone Who Has Changed Your Life 
Every Thursday night, from 6:30-9 p.m., I gather with six other guys for a men’s 

group I’ve been part of since moving back to Columbus in August 2017. The 

original group of guys can’t agree on when they actually started meeting, but the 

general consensus is it was around 2010. Two of the founding members were 

housemates of mine when we rented half a house on Neil Avenue in 1983-84. 

The group has been such a Godsend for me. The fact that they live within 

a one-and-a-half miles of each other was the main reason I chose to buy the house 

I did. I wanted to be close to the people I knew would be among my closest 

friends here. Not only do we meet every Thursday, we have movie nights and 

games nights and holiday celebrations. We’re even spending a week together in 

Traverse City, Michigan, this July. 

Each week, a different one of us is responsible for the topic for the 

evening. We’re in the midst of a seven-week topic right now. Each of us has an 

evening to introduce the group to someone who has changed our lives. This isn’t 

a relative or friend, but someone who is more widely known. The first two in the 

group introduced us to the Buddhist monk Thich Nhat Hanh and the writer 

Richard Bach, of Jonathan Livingston Seagull fame.   

I’m up this week. My person is someone I’ve mentioned a few times here: 

a Jesuit priest from India named Anthony De Mello. He’s changed my life 

because he calls on people to look honestly at the ways our culture, families, and 

religions have taught us to understand what it means to live and to love. He says 

so many of us don’t question how we’ve been taught to see the world that we’re 

not aware there are other ways to see and understand it. 

One of the main ways De Mello has changed me is by how he talks about 

love. I’ve always thought love is first a feeling we have toward someone or 

something. De Mello says no: It is only insomuch as you see someone as they 

really are here and now and not as they are in your memory or your desire or in 

your imagination … that you can truly love them; otherwise it is not the person 

that you love but the idea that you have formed of this person, or this person as 

the object of your desire not as they are in themselves. Therefore the first act of 

love is to see this person or this object, this reality, as it truly is (The Way to 

Love, pp. 131-2).   

Maybe it’s happened to you. You’ve just spent time with someone, and as 

you leave, you say to yourself, “I really feel seen.” When you have felt that way, 

what’s happened between you and the person you were with? My guess is you 

felt like that person really listened to you. You felt like they have some sense of 

what it’s like to be you, and what you’re going through right now. My guess is 

the person didn’t try to change you or give you all kinds of advice. They created 

space for you to come to some kind of clarity, and to decide for yourself the next 

step you might take. This is what the unconditional love of Jesus looks like. The 

love that led the woman at the well from March 19’s Gospel to run back to the  
                                                                                                                                                        cont’d on p. 5 
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The Redeemer Community 
RLC Continues Collecting Items for LWR Personal Care Kits 

Julianne Johnson reported Sunday that 100 personal care kits have already been assembled  for Lutheran 

World Relief (LWR) and believes Redeemer will have no problem reaching the revised goal of 150 kits. 

Items still needed are soap and nail clippers. She said the collection will continue through Lent. The kits 

include the following:  

1. Light weight bath size towels – should be between 20" x 40" and 27" x 52". Please remember they 

are to be light-weight and preferably dark colors (so they are easy-to dry and won't show dirt as 

quickly).  

2. Bars of soap equaling 8-9 ounces in original packaging. 

3. Adult toothbrushes. 

4. Sturdy combs. 

5. Metal nail clippers. 

Please avoid items with religious symbols or messages or the camouflage, military symbols or 

American flag. No additional items will be included. For those who prefer to give money, write a check to 

Redeemer but in the memo area put “LWR Personal Care Kits.” The funds will be used to complete 

kits. Any balance will be sent to LWR for shipping costs.  
 

Next Up for Narthex Art Exhibit: Surprise! 
The coming of Easter and the change of the church season means the theme for the gallery of member art 

in the Narthex will change. That theme for Easter/April is Surprise! Artwork can be brought in over the 

next couple of  weeks. 

 “Please look around your home for pieces of art that might fit this theme and consider loaning it 

to the church for a few weeks,” Emily Kent urged the congregation Sunday. 

 She also thanked everyone for the “Respite” art pieces.  
 

Midweek Services Continue; Good Friday Volunteer Needed  
Redeemer’s midweek Lenten services continue on Wednesday, March 22 beginning at 7 p.m. It is both 

in-person and livestreamed. 

 Good Friday worship, which will be here at Redeemer this year, sees an opening for one person 

to offer a reflection on “Word Six: It is finished.” If this is something you can do, please sign up on the 

sheet on the bulletin board next to the Library. 
 

Sister Act, March Event Set for March 21 
The March meeting of Sister Act will focus on “The Joy of Decluttering.” Ruth Murray, who will lead 

the discussion, shares that the book of Matthew talks about the sharing of one’s goods. As part of the 

discussion time, Ruth will ask folks to share some of their own experiences of decluttering. 

“How did this process create peace in you and joy in sharing with others? How do we move 

forward in the process of decluttering? Is this just something we do with our possessions or can we apply 

the act of decluttering to the way we spend our time?” 

 The group meets at the church and on Zoom at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, March 21. The 

Zoom information will be sent out later. 
 

Soup Luncheons Planned for Lent 
Soup luncheons are now being held at Redeemer on the Wednesdays through Lent. They run from noon 

to 1 p.m. Folks are asked to sign up to provide soup , bread or a dessert. The sign up sheet is on the 

bulletin board next to the Library. The next soup luncheon is Wednesday, March 22. 
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Tuesday Bible Study Continues Look at Judges on March 21 
The Tuesday Bible study continues exploring the book of Judges when it meets this week on Tuesday, 

March 21. It runs from 1 to 2:30 p.m. and is both in-person and on Zoom. 

 To join the Zoom meeting, go to the Zoom app and then enter the following information: Meeting 

ID: 898 1666 2484; Passcode: 072258. To participate via phone, call 646 876 9923.  

 For those who don’t have the Zoom app, they can join the meeting by copying and pasting the 

following web address in your browser: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89816662484?pwd=UnpVZHV3M2ZTSW14K1R1VnRySXliQT09  
 

March Adult Ed Class Continues Examination of Il/Legal Abortion 
On Sunday March 26, Pastor Dave will lead the discussion on Lutheran ethics and abortion with LIC 

student Marit Johnson returning on Sunday, April 2 to conclude the conversations. The discussions 

have been based, in part, on articles from the Journal of Lutheran Ethics February/March issue, titled 

“Il/legal Abortion: Lutheran Ethical Responses post-Dobbs” as well as the ELCA’s 1991 Social 

Statement on Abortion.  

To view journal articles, visit https://learn.elca.org/jle/ . 

 The class is both in-person and on Zoom. To join the Zoom meeting, go to the Zoom app and 

then enter the following information: Meeting ID: 869 2869 1370; Passcode: 603299. To participate via 

phone, call 312-626-6799. 

 For those who don’t have the Zoom app, they can join the meeting by copying and pasting the 

following web address in the browser:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86928691370?pwd=VkRHYXRiTll0aG9tcjFDRGJFQTJIdz09 
 

Redeemer Holds BREAD Network Meeting 
Kristi Hildebrand reports that the Redeemer BREAD Network Meeting took place Monday, March 13. 

Pastor Dave asked the group of network members “Why are you engaged in this work?” The 

participants’ answers were similar: “I see people in need and think ‘Someone should do something’ and 

by participating in BREAD, I can be a someone who does something. I kept learning and getting enraged, 

but BREAD allows me to get engaged and do something. I like being a part of a group that has a 

mechanism to get things done. I didn’t know how to help, and I wanted to do more than just give money. 

BREAD is a way to really DO something in a group that really cares, is faith based and is diverse. I like 

working with an organization that is organized.” 

Redeemer’s BREAD liaison Rob Sievert-Wagner reported on several of the current campaigns 

on the BREAD roadmap: 

• “Families First and Housing Now!” Columbus and Franklin County are sitting on millions of 

dollars from the American Rescue Plan. We will continue pushing city and county leaders to spend 

one-third of those dollars for affordable housing. At a recent Housing Convening in Columbus, they 

shared that while a number of cities have committed $2-$3 million of their American Rescue Plan 

dollars to programs to expand affordable housing, Louisville has committed $40 million to affordable 

housing. BREAD's sister organization in Louisville, called CLOUD, lobbied heavily for that action. 

• “Stop Violence! Build Trust!” After eight years of pushing for proven group violence reduction 

strategies, a new initiative is underway called the Columbus Violence Reduction initiative. Under the 

leadership of Director of Public Safety Robert Clark, a team of six have been hired to work weekly 

with the National Network for Safe Communities to implement the initiative with fidelity. Clark has 

committed to attend the Nehemiah Action on April 25.   

The commissioning of the BREAD network members took place during worship on March 19. 

The meeting with the BREAD prayer: O God, to those who have hunger give bread; to those who 

have bread give a hunger for justice. 

Redeemer has committed to bringing 60 people to the Nehemiah Action on April 25.  If you are 

interested in attending, please contact Dave Shull, Sue Watson, Emily Ott, Michele Disbro, Kathy 

Zwanziger or Kristi Hildebrand or call the church office. 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89816662484?pwd=UnpVZHV3M2ZTSW14K1R1VnRySXliQT09
https://learn.elca.org/jle/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86928691370?pwd=VkRHYXRiTll0aG9tcjFDRGJFQTJIdz09
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Upcoming BREAD Dates  

Rally: Monday, March 27, at 6:45 p.m. at Congregation Tifereth Israel (1354 East Broad Street, 

Columbus, OH 43205). 

Nehemiah Action: Tuesday, April 25 at the Celeste Center at the Ohio State Fairgrounds (717 E. 17th 

Ave. 43211). 

Justice Ministry Celebration: Monday, June 12 at 7 p.m. 
 

New Photo Directories Available 
Redeemer’s new Photo Directory is now available!! Many thanks to Michele Disbro for shepherding this 

project and especially to Karen Rider and Linda Williams for their photography. 

Paper copies of the directory are available on the shelf under the bulletin board next to the 

Library for those who wish to have a hard copy otherwise copies have been emailed to all members. 
 

New Worship Response Being Used to First Reading  
Now through the season of Easter, the Worship Team is asking members of the congregation to offer a 

new response to the first reading. At the end of the reading, instead of the reader’s saying, “Word of God, 

Word of Life,” to which the congregation responds, “Thanks be to God,” the reader will say, “May we 

listen for what the Spirit is saying to the church,” and the congregation will respond, “Amen.” 

“The reason for this change has to do with the fact that a number of Bible readings contain 

images of violence, cruelty, and hatred. If we want to take these texts seriously, and wrestle with the hard 

issues they raise, we believe we can’t simply declare them to be ‘word of God, word of life.’ We believe 

responding to such texts by saying, ‘May we listen for what the Spirit is saying to the church. Amen,’ 

names the reality that these are hard texts, and that their meaning for today is not at all clear. So we ask 

for the Spirit’s guidance to help us listen for what they may be saying to us who live in a very different 

time and reality than when they were written,” Pastor Dave explains. 

“Please let any of the Worship Team members know what your experiences using this new 

response are. Your feedback will help guide our decision about continuing to use it after Easter.” 

The members of the worship team are Michelle Clemence, Jennifer Collins, Karen Kent, Don 

Luck, Kathy Rapp, Dave Shull, and Wendy Stoica. 
 

Redeemer Book Group to Discuss The Personal Librarian 
Redeemer’s Book Group next meets on Wednesday evening, April 19, at 7 p.m., in-person at the church 

and on Zoom. They will discuss The Personal Librarian. Donna Voelkel, who recommended the book, 

says it is a historical novel by Marie Benedict and Victoria Christopher Murray. Belle da Casta 

Greene was a young Black librarian who identified herself as White. She was hired by financier J.P. 

Morgan to manage and create a library for his large collections of ancient manuscripts, etchings, and 

noted oil paintings. After Morgan's death, Belle was successful in encouraging J.P. Morgan's son, Jack, to 

turn the library into public institution to honor his father.  

There is much more to say, but that's for the reader to find out and discuss! 
 

Reminder: Redeemer Takes Ongoing Safety Measures 
The ushers are locking the front doors soon after worship starts. During worship, an usher will check the 

Narthex from time to time to make sure no one who wants to attend the service is locked out and to check 

the parking lot. (Members are reminded to lock their cars while at worship) 

Ushers will unlock the front door after worship ends. When the Narthex empties after worship, 

the front doors will be locked again.  

 According to Pastor Dave, “As Council members review what we learned at the active shooter 

training, they will offer more information, guidance, and opportunities for conversation.” 
 

Sign Up Now to Read at Worship Services 
Readers for Sunday morning services can now sign up for dates over the summer. Readers, including 

youth and children, are encouraged to sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board, next to the Library. 
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Readings are sent out the week before to give folks a chance to go through the lessons ahead of 

Sunday mornings. Readers of all ages are encouraged to participate. 
 

Someone Who Has Changed Your Life cont’d from p. 1 

village from her conversation with Jesus and exclaim: “Come and see someone who has told me 

everything I’ve ever done. He can’t be the Messiah, can he?” (John 4.29)  

That’s how being truly seen leaves us feeling. That is why De Mello says love is about seeing 

someone for who they really are, right here and right now. We don’t feel judged. We don’t feel like 

someone is trying to make us who they want us to be. We don’t feel like someone still sees us like we 

were 20 years before. They’re not still punishing us for something that happened a long time ago. They’re 

not comparing us to anyone else. They are looking at us with fresh, open eyes. And they want to know 

what it’s like to be us, in this moment. 

And that’s how we show love to ourselves as well. We don’t look at who we used to be, or who 

we wish we were. We don’t compare ourselves to others. We look with kindness, openness, and honesty 

at ourselves. And let the love flow. 

I have been so taken by De Mello’s image of love that I used it for the first part of the marriage 

vows I promised Mike at our wedding last September. This is the first part of what I said: 

With gratitude and joy, I stand before you, and before these people we share so much love with, 

and I say “Yes” to becoming your husband. I say “yes” to seeing you as you really are right now, not as 

who I wish you were. I say “yes” to who you are now, and to who you are becoming. 

If you got the chance to introduce people you care about to someone who’s changed your life, 

who would that be? How would you talk about why they’ve had the impact they’ve had, and the ways 

they’ve changed you? 

I’m thinking about an adult education class that would focus on this topic, where we’d meet 

people who’ve made an impact on each other in significant ways. That could be a marvelous way both to 

get to know each other better, and to introduce us to people who might end up changing our lives as well. 

Be thinking about who that might be for you! 

Dave Shull 

 

Important Emails 
Dshull@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating directly with Pastor Dave. 

Info@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with the office, Reflections newsletter, Office 

Manager Becky Trover, healing prayer requests or for general information. 

MemberCare@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with the Member Care team about needs for 

personal ministry such as in-home communion, a home visit, meals, etc. 

FinSec@RedeemerLuth.com – use for stewardship campaigns. 

Itgroup@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with Redeemer’s IT Team for items related to the 

website. 

Property@RedeemerLuth.com – use to report items that need repair in the church building. 

SundaySchool@RedeemerLuth.com – use to offer suggestions for our Sunday School ministry. 

Transportation@redeemerluth.com – use to request temporary transportation assistance. 

Communications@redeemerluth.com – use to send church related announcements or pictures for sharing 

on Redeemer’s social media sites. Another way is to tag Redeemer in the posts. 
 

Publishing Deadlines for Reflections, Sunday Bulletins 
For Reflections 

• PLEASE SUBMIT PRIOR TO 5 P.M. ON SUNDAYS. 

• Send to info@RedeemerLuth.com and put Reflections in subject line. 

• Or leave a note in the Reflections mailbox at the top of the stairs outside the church office. 
 

 
 

mailto:DShull@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Info@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:MemberCare@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:FinSec@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:ITgroup@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Property@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:SundaySchool@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Transportation@redeemerluth.com
mailto:Communications@redeemerluth.com
mailto:info@RedeemerLuth.com
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For Sunday Bulletins 

The deadline for information to be published in Sunday bulletins is the Wednesday morning before. 

That information can be sent to the above email: just put “Bulletin” in the subject line. 
 

Prayers and Personals 
Prayers for healing are asked for Ruth Boys who fell in her home last week and cracked her sternum. She 

is currently in Westminster Thurber for rehabilitation. Prayers are also asked for Pastor Dave’s dad 

Gordon Shull who is in a skilled nursing facility in Wooster for about a month to get his strength back 

following bouts of pneumonia and COVID. 
 

Member Directory Update: Julie Brush has a new address: 10410 Calle De Flores Dr., Clermont FL 

34711. 
 

Easter Party Planned for RLC’s Children 
This year, the Easter party for Redeemer’s children will be held on Sunday, April 2 during the Sunday 

School hour following the 10 a.m. worship. 

 Individually wrapped bars of candy are needed to distribute. 
 

An Update from Kathy Z 
Kathy Zwanziger has sent another update on her journey on dialysis and toward receiving a kidney 

transplant: “’Murphy’s Law’ says that ‘if anything can go wrong, it will.’ Recently week I had another 

medical procedure – a heart cath. After showing me the catheter (MUCH smaller than my PD catheter) 

and the size of a stent (should one be necessary), the doctors tried to go in through the (preferred) right 

wrist, but there was a ‘roadblock.’ Instead, they went in through my left wrist. 

“The heart cath was the last procedure I needed to ‘pass’ before I would be cleared for a kidney 

transplant. I had needed to start dialysis because the process includes inserting a contrast dye which is 

very hard on kidneys and can cause them to fail. 

“From family history, I have seen that dialysis affects people differently. Mom also had PD 

(peritoneal dialysis) and did not have her previous level of energy. My sister (who had hemodialysis) 

could barely walk from the taxi to her room following a treatment. My brother (also on hemodialysis) 

could drive himself 16 miles to the clinic, 16 miles back home, eat lunch, and go work on his farm. My 

energy level seems better than it was for a while. By night I am tired – but that is nothing new. 

“Bottom line: the doctors pronounced my heart strong enough to undergo a kidney transplant – 

even though I got two black and blue wrists in the process. Not only does a kidney transplant recipient 

need to pass several tests, a kidney donor also needs to pass several tests. Then, of course, there needs to 

be a match. Fingers are crossed!” 
 

Looking for Volunteer to Keep Kitchenette, Donation Center Tidy 
Redeemer is looking for a volunteer or volunteers to monthly tidy up the kitchenette on the first floor as 

well as the Donation Center in the cloakroom. 

 The kitchen has recently been cleaned up so it just needs to be maintained while the donation 

center/shelves could use a once over. This latter does NOT entail delivering or getting rid of the items, 

etc. Others in the congregation take care of that. 

 If this is something you can do or if you have questions, please call the church office at 614-237-

1263. 
 

Supply Issues Abound with Getting Individual Communion Cups 
Redeemer is currently experiencing supply issues with getting the individual communion cups. They are 

on backorder and will be made available as soon as they arrive. 
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Church Office Hours Updated 
The church office will now be open Mondays through Wednesdays from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. with Becky 

Trover and Thursday from 9 a.m. to noon with Diane Brobeck. The office is closed on Fridays. 
 

‘Christ in Our Home’ Available 

The April-June 2023 edition of “Christ in Our Home” is now available in the Narthex for anyone who 

would like a copy. Or, it can be mailed. Just contact Becky Trover in the church office to request a copy 

be mailed to your home. Reach her at 614-237-1263 or via email at info@redeemerluth.com . 
 

Worshippers Asked to Wear Nametags 
Worshippers are asked to wear their nametags for the next several weeks – not only for the sake of newer 

folks but also for the sake of those among the congregation whose memories aren’t what they used to be! 

 Nametags can be found on the rack near the entrance to the Sanctuary. Can’t find yours … or 

never had one … write your name on the pad provided and one will be made. 
 

March Birthdays 
24-Carol Heacock 

27-Margie Farnham   30-Colin Young 
 

The Wider Church 
Hope Lutheran to Celebrate 100th Anniversary, Seeks Volunteers 

for Mass Choir 
As part of its 100th Anniversary celebration scheduled for Saturday, May 20, Hope Lutheran Church is 

seeking volunteers to sing with the mass choir that day. 

 An organizational meeting and first rehearsal is set for Tuesday, March 21 at 6:30 p.m. at Hope 

(820 Lilley Ave.). The choir will be led by Mylo Simmons. 

 The theme for the anniversary concert is “Amazing Grace: Celebrating the Good Things God Has 

Done.” The concert will begin at 3 p.m. on May 20 in he Hope sanctuary. 
 

Trinity Seminary to Present Haydn Mass in D Minor on March 31 
The Trinity Seminary Choir will present the Haydn Mass in D Minor – the “Mass for Troubled Times” – 

as part of its Choral Evensong on Friday, March 31. To be held in the Gloria Dei Worship Center at the 

corner of Main St. and College Ave., the event begins with the prelude at 7:30 p.m. with the Evensong 

beginning at 8 p.m. 

Performing with the choir is the Trinity Seminary Choir Chamber Orchestra and soloists Jennie M. 

Blosser, soprano; Katrina Warner, mezzo; C. Andrew Blosser, tenor; William Schott, bass; and Carol 

Ann Bradley, organist. Redeemer member May Schwarz is the director. 

 Free parking is available in the adjacent lot off College Ave. 

 The event is free but donations online to https://tinyurl.com/bddhs2kd are welcome. To support 

the music program, click “other” on this site and write in “Music at Trinity.” 
 

First English Blessing Box 
Kay Ernsthausen reports that, with the suspension of Thursday night dinners at First English Lutheran 

Church, the Blessing Box in the church’s courtyard is needed more than ever. There is a basket in 

Redeemer’s coatroom to collect donations for the Blessing Box or they can be dropped off directly. 

Suggested items include soup and canned meats that open with a pop tab when possible (not all 

unhoused have a can opener); canned fruit and veggies; instant mac and cheese or any “just add water” 

items; granola bars, either the harder Nature Valley kind or the softer fruit bars; and instant potatoes and 

boxed dinners. 

mailto:info@redeemerluth.com
https://tinyurl.com/bddhs2kd
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They are not able to accept fresh fruit and veggies as they draw bugs and critters. “Both things 

they don’t want in the box with the food.” 

As the RLC basket has items Kay will take them to First English to fill the Blessing Box there. In 

advance thank you for your donations. 
 

The Community Beyond 
Program Offers Clinics on Challenging Home Valuation 

The Auditor’s Office is partnering with Columbus Legal Aid to host its third annual Homeowner 

Assistance Program (HAP). The program is designed to help low-to-moderate income homeowners file a 

complaint against the valuation of their owner-occupied home with the County Board of Revision (BOR). 

 The program provides complaint-filing clinics and referrals for possible further representation for 

homeowners in Franklin County with gross annual incomes below $75,000. The auditor’s office will host 

in-person, Zoom, and telephone clinics, where low-to-moderate income homeowners will be paired with 

an attorney or real estate professional for assistance with completing the BOR complaint form. 

 The final clinic will be held on Thursday, March 23 via phone.  

More information, including links to register as a volunteer or participant, is available on the 

Franklin County Auditor’s website. 
 

Getting Ready for Worship 
5th Sunday in Lent, March 26, 2023 

Lessons 
Readings: Ezekiel 37:1-14; Psalm 130; John 11:1, 3-7, 14, 20-48 

 

Prayer of the Day 
Almighty God, your Son came into the world to free us all from sin and death. Breathe upon us the power 

of your Spirit, that we may be raised to new life in Christ and serve you in righteousness all our days, 

through Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, 

now and forever. Amen. 
 

A Prayer for Ukraine 
For those who are fleeing: sanctuary 

For those who are staying: safety 

For those who are fighting: peace. 

For those whose hearts are breaking: comfort 

For those who see no future: hope. 
 

Intercessions & Thanksgiving 
+ For the people of Christ Lutheran Church in Columbus. 
+ For Redeemer community member Bonnie Hegreness. 
Each week we remember in our prayers in worship those who cannot be with us and those with special 

needs and concerns: Bebe McCoy, Robin Stokes, Bonnie Hegreness, Heidi Carman, Mary Kennedy, Kevin 

Bailey’s sister Kleta Childs, Kathie and Nancy Ehrich and their sister Betty Weaver, Jeremy Davis, Bebe 

McCoy’s brother-in-law Walt and her sister Jan, Brittany Parsons, Mary Bowling’s sister Val, John 

Kennedy’s niece Michele Wolfe, Becky Trover’s sister Maddie Sutphin, Skye Andree, Kathleen Zwanziger, 

Laura Warren’s brother Walt Hudson, Julie Larson and husband Eli who is receiving cancer treatment in 

Houston, Karen Kent, Phillip Hall and Kirstin Roberts, Nancy Magargal, Gordon Shull. 
 

 
 

https://www.franklincountyauditor.com/real-estate/board-of-revision/homeowner-assistance-program
file:///D:/Users/Marcene%20Mounts/Documents/2019%20REFLECTIONS/Vol.%2023-49%2012-9-2019%20Draft.docx%23GettingReadyforSunday
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Lutheran Church – 3/20/2023 

Redeemer’s mission: To be followers of Jesus, sharing God’s love with all 

Redeemer’s vision: To foster understanding and healing in community 

Worship Leaders 
Presiding Minister Pastor Dave Shull 

Assisting Minister Jon Disbro 

Reader Miles Smith, Marit Johnson 

Cantor Heidi Sherer 

ASL Interpreter Bryan Neal/Kiarra Santiago 

Organist & Senior Choir Director Kathy Rapp 

Pianist & Chime Choir Director Karen Kent 

Usher Ruth Murray 

Verger Michelle Clemence/Wendy Stoica 

Hospitality Judith and Ashley Bird 

Communion Prep Becky Fisher, Kay Ernsthausen 

Producers April Smith, Sue Yehling 

 

There are no altar flowers during Lent 

Noisy Offering will go to CHOICES. 
 

Upcoming Week at Redeemer 
March 21 - 27, 2023 

Tuesday 1:00 p.m. Bible Study IN-PERSON and ZOOM 

 5:00 p.m.  Audit Meeting 

 6:30 p.m. Sister Act 

Wednesday noon Soup and Discussion  

 7:00 p.m. IN-PERSON and LIVESTREAM Lenten Evening Prayer 

Next Sunday 8:45 a.m. Chime Choir Rehearsal 

 10:00 a.m. IN-PERSON and LIVESTREAM Worship  

 11:15 a.m. Adult Ed IN-PERSON and ZOOM 

 12:30 p.m. Confirmation Class 

Monday 7:00 p.m. BREAD rally 

 7:30 p.m. Worship Team 


